
Message to our Community 

As we are all aware, the nation is taking steps to moderate the effects of Coronavirus.  I want assure our 

citizens that City Government is working in close, and active, coordination with appropriate authorities 

at the Federal, State and local level to support the mediation efforts.   

As a result, we have temporarily suspended City Council and other City Government Meetings.  

However, in order to ensure that vital Police, Fire, Water, Sewer, Sanitation and other public services 

will continue uninterrupted BULL SHOALS CITY HALL WILL REMAIN OPEN. If you need us, we are here. 

There are special police and fire protocols which have been developed to address the current situation.  

Some of which are posted on this website.  I would like to suggest that a phone call to City Hall, on-line 

payment of water bills, court fees, etc can assist all of us in complying with federal “social distancing” 

guidelines.   

Also, I am told that many communities are having trouble with sewage disposal systems.  Issues of 

flooding, overflows, spills, and backed-up residential pipes are resulting from attempts to “flush” toilet 

paper substitutes into sewer systems. Cloth, heavy paper, colostomy bags and other items are not 

intended for disposal into our sewer system and will cause problems. 

As we move through the public health and economic disruption of the coming days, please be mindful of 

our friends and fellow citizens. We are all in this together.  Caution and vigilance are certainly in order 

but there is no need for panic.  There are many skilled and responsible people working hard to protect 

our community and our citizens well-being.  

As has been famously said elsewhere “Keep calm and carry on … “ 

 

Thank You 

David Nixon 

Mayor, Bull Shoals       


